UIL EDITORIAL WRITING

Junior High / Middle School Level
Situation:   A controversy has developed over publication of the six weeks honor rolls. Texas school districts follow federal student privacy guidelines established by the Department of Education.  While some parts of the privacy law forbid releasing certain private student information, the law does allow release of such things as honor rolls. A group of parents is asking that the local district stop posting honor rolls. They do not want the local newspaper to publish the honor roll lists each six weeks.  The honor rolls list names of students in two groups – (1) those who make all A’s and (2) those who make B’s or a mixture of A’s and B’s but no C’s.  The principal feels it is important to commend students for good work to encourage them to try harder and do better.  This is such a small way to recognize students for their achievements and the faculty and staff believes the school should maintain the honor roll.  Approximately 60% of the students make one or the other of the honor rolls. Teachers think it is important to recognize those students for their good efforts.    The School Board will be meeting Tuesday to hear both sides of the controversy and make a decision.  

STANCES: 

Those opposed to the honor roll:

The publication of the honor roll has become an apparent source of embarrassment for some underachievers. Some students make fun of others if they make a “C” and don’t get on the B Honor Roll. Kids can feel inferior.  Teachers shouldn’t make such a big deal out of listing the students on the honor roll. It causes hurt feelings and parents complain that their children might be ridiculed for not making the list. Schools should not condone competitive games like making the honor roll. At the same time some students may never make any honor roll because they can’t ever make above a “C” in a particularly difficult class. When there are some students who always make the honor roll and others who always don’t make it, there is a subtle message being sent.  Those students who don’t make it feel degraded.  They should feel proud of the accomplishments they did make whether they get their name in the paper or not.
Those in favor of the honor roll:

Children should be recognized for their hard work. They deserve a pat on the back for their achievements.  Students are commended for all kinds of accomplishments and successes in every area of school participation – even in sports. Students who may not make all A’s in one six week grading period will work harder the next six weeks to bring the grades up. Parents and grandparents like to see their students’ names in the paper. Recognition on the honor roll is comparable to sports statistics and volunteer work in community service clubs. Teachers believe they need to pat the kids on the back and say “Good Job”.  They do not believe anyone should make excuses for them when they don’t make the honor roll.
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